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November Services - Abundance 
Nov 5: "Bread Communion"  with Cindy Fesgen, Rev. Dana Lightsey, and Danielle Heimer. This 

Sunday we delve into Abundance by sharing a Bread Communion. Please bring a 
bread to share that is special to you. How can we be a people of Abundance within 
ourselves, our church, and our community?  

Nov12: òThe Gifts and Sacrifices of Military Serviceó with Rev. Dana Lightsey. Join us as we 
recognize, honor, and thank our veterans and active duty members of the armed forces.  

Nov 19: "The Power of the People" with hip hop artist and activist, Kevin Mitchell.  This service 
is about how we can strengthen our community in Colorado Springs.  
Through his music and his words, Kevin will introduce us to the ideas of 
Empowerment, Solidarity, and Network.  This will be how we as a 
community in solidarity can stand for social justice.  

Kevin Mitchell is a local activist, and musician.  He is the Executive 
Director at The Empowerment Solidarity Network (ESN).  Kevin and 
other like minded comrades created this grassroots, non profit 
organization specifically for the empowerment of the community.  ESN 
truly believes in All Power to the People because there is no greater 
community resource than the people themselves. 

Nov 26: "Music Sunday"  with Joe Uveges.  

Calendar & Services 

Events Calendar - November 2017 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 1 
Church Council 
   6:30 pm - 8:30 pm 

2 
Stitchers 
   9:30 am - 11:00 am 

3 
 

4 
DBT Training 
   8:30 am - 5:30 pm 

5 
YRUU Youth Group 
   10:00 am - 12:00 pm 
DBT Training 
   5:30 pm 
 

6 
LDC  Class Prep 
   9:00 am - 11:00 am 
Navigators USA 
   6:00 pm - 8:00 pm 

7 
 

8 
LDC Class 
   6:30 pm - 8:30 pm 

9 
 
 

10 
Covenant Group 
   2:00 pm - 4:00 pm 
CUUPS  Class 
   6:30 pm - 9:00 pm 
 
 

11 
Annual Auction 
   6:00 pm - 8:00 pm 

12 
YRUU Youth Group 
   10:00 am - 12:00 pm 
 

13 14 
Faith Formation Team 
   5:00 pm - 6:30 pm 

15 
 

16 
Stitchers 
   9:30 am - 11:00 am 
 
 

17 
Hip Parents Group 
   6:00 pm - 9:00 pm  

18 
Issues on Aging 
   10:30 am - 12:00 pm  

19 
YRUU Youth Group 
   10:00 am - 12:00 pm 

20 
Navigators USA 
   6:00 pm - 8:00 pm 

21 
Book Club 
   6:30 pm - 7:30 pm 

22 
 

23 
Thanksgiving Potluck 
   1:00 pm 

24 25 

26 
YRUU Youth Group 
   10:00 am - 12:00 pm 

27 28 
 

29 
 

30 
 

 

  

Be sure to check the Events Tag on the website at www.hpcuu.org for additions and corrections to the calendar.  
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S ometimes I feel like we are in some great novel. The 
Great Adventures of High Plains Church, UU .  Yes 

my friend, we are out there on the high seas, everybody 
doing their part to keep the ship upright in the wind and 
turbulence, sailing towards our destination even as we 
are tossed up and down on the great swells of the ocean. 

Our theme for the month of November is òAbundanceó.  
How are we a people of òAbundanceó?  Abundance is a 
perspective.  It is about seeing and experiencing the 
fullness of life all around us.  It is recognizing that life is a 
gift with every breath we take.  It is about engaging with 
life, creating our own path out of the abundance that 
surrounds us.   

We, as a church, realized over a year ago that we have to 
move.  We donõt have the money to pay for our building 
and keep up with its needs, nor does it seem the money 
will be there in the future.  This is our reality.  And now, 
our plan to move in with Vista Grande Community 
Church is not going to happen.  What is the perspective 
of abundance with this?   

Abundance is not about being blind to the truth.  It is 
about seeing the possibilities and opportunities in each 
situation.  We could look at our situation from the 
perspective of scarcity, which would cause us to react 
from fear, to shut down, circle the wagons, and just try to 
survive, which, ironically, is the choice to forget oneõs 
purpose and instead die slowly.  Instead, the board and I, 
invite you to choose the perspective of abundance as we 
work together to keep this ship afloat and sailing toward 
our destiny.   

Alcira Estevez found a great quote last week after 
learning the news that Vista Grande has pulled out of 
sharing their space with us.  "Failed plans should not be 
interpreted as failed vision.  Visions don't change.  They 
are only refined. Plans rarely stay the same, and are 
scrapped or adjusted as needed.  Be stubborn about the 
vision, but flexible with your plan." - John C Maxwell 

So, our plans are changing.  It is a time of great 
possibility and opportunity for creating the future we 
want for High Plains Church, UU.  But what exactly is 
that future?  Last year, as we engaged in a discernment 
process with the congregation about whether or not to 
sell and move, we learned that the large majority was 
supportive of bringing together many faith traditions to 

build a strong coalition to affect meaningful change in 
Colorado Springs.  This sentiment was also very strong 
about bringing 3 -5 faith communities together in one 
facility or campus to create an interfaith center and share 
the cost of the facility.  I am redoubling my efforts to find 
the right organizations to work with us as we pursue this 
vision.  

As exciting as this idea is, we need to make sure it is part 
of the larger vision of our congregation.  It is time to 
reconsider our vision and the mission of High Plains 
Church because we need a clear focus and direction.  We 
need to understand our purpose for existing if we have 
any hope of creating our future.  We also need to make 
sure it is what the large majority of the congregation 
wants. To this end, we will be in a church -wide 
conversation throughout the year about our vision, our 
mission and our developmental goals.  

It is my great hope that throughout this process we can 
continue to stay aware of the abundance that surrounds 
us.  Every day I am around you, I am amazed at what we 
manage to create together.  It is such a delight for me to 
work with all of you, witnessing your talents, skills, 
creativity, commitment, and wholehearted good will.  I 
see clearly how our abundance and vitality comes from 
each other. 

So take heart, mates.  We have the best crew (all of you) 
sailing this ship, and by doing the work that lies ahead, 
we will find our way to our destiny.  

Thank you for being on this  
great adventure! 
Rev. Dana Lightsey  

Ministerõs Musings 

MinisterĖs Musings 
by Rev Dana Lightsey 

"When a great ship is in harbor and moored, it is safe, there can be no doubt. But that is not 
what great ships are built for." - Clarissa Pinkola Estes 

I wanted to let all of      
       

  you know that my 

daughter, Leslie Bennett, is due to have twins 

sometime between Thanksgiving and December 20.  

As exciting as this is, she will need my help and, of 

course, I want to be there for her, her husband Shane, 

and all of their children.  I p
lan to take about a 

mo
nt
h 
of
f 
wh
en
 s
he
 n
ee
ds
 m
e 
th
e 
mo
st
, 
bu
t 
I 
do
nõ
t 
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know when that will be.  So, as the arrival of these 

two beings gets close, I wanted to let you know that 

wh
en
 t
he
y 
ar
ri
ve
, 
yo
u 
pr
ob
ab
ly
 w
on
õt
 s
ee
 

me
 a
ro
un
d 
mu
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Iõ
ll
 l
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ou
 

know the details as they unfold.  

Thank you!  Rev. Dana Lightsey 
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Faith Formation 
by Jen Keating 

 

 

WhatĖs Happening in Faith Formation? 
All Month (every Sunday):  Nursery from 10:00 am to 11:15 am 

 PK-8th Grade Classes from 10:15am to 11:15 am 

 YRUU  from 10:00 am to 12:00 pm 

Thursday, November 2: Stitchers from 9:30 am to 11:00 am  

Friday, November 3: The Wailing Ceremony from 3:00 pm to 10 pm  

Saturday, November 4: Comprehensive DBT Training:  
 Working with the Suicide and Self -Harming Epidemic from 8:30 am to 5:30 pm 

Sunday, November 5: Bread Communion  

 Comprehensive DBT Training:  

 Working with the Suicide and Self -Harming Epidemic from 8:30 am to 5:30 pm  

Monday, November 6:  Navigators USA (a co-ed UU scouting group) from 6:00 pm to 8:00 pm  

Wednesday, November 8: Leadership Development Class from 6:30 pm to 8:30 pm  

Friday, November 10: CUUPS Spirituality Class from 6:30 pm to 9:00 pm  

Saturday, November 11: Annual High Plains Auction from 6:00 pm to 8:00 pm  

Sunday, November 12: Veteranõs Day Service 

Thursday, November 16: Stitchers from 9:30 pm to 11:00 am  

Friday, November 17: Open Covenant HiP Parentsõ Group from 6:00 pm to 9:00 pm  

Saturday, November 18: CUUPS Spirituality Paths Expo from 10:00 am to 5:00 pm  

Saturday, November 18: Issues on Aging from 10:30 am to 12:00 pm  

Sunday, November 19: Childrenõs Chapel from 10:00 am to 10:20 am 

 Transgender Day of Remembrance 

Monday, November 20: Navigators USA (a co-ed UU scouting group) from 6:00 pm to 8:00 pm  

Sunday, November 26: Music Sunday; Thanksgiving Weekend  

If you have a group which you believe works toward the goals of Faith Formation please contact Jen Keating at 
interimDFF@hpcuu.org about including your meetings on the monthly list of Faith Formation Programming events.  

K-1 and 7th-9th Grade OWL Offered This Year! 

A s part of our ongoing commitment to offering comprehensive sexuality education for the 
children and youth of our congregation, we are offering both the K -1 and 7th-9th Grade 

levels of Our Whole Lives this year in the Spring of 2018.  Unfortunately, several of our recently 
trained facilitators for the 7th -9th grade level have moved away recently and will be unable to 
teach as originally planned. As such we are in need of TWO MORE male or non-female identified 
Jr. High OWL facilitators.  We cannot provide these life-changing programs without participation from the 
congregation.  High Plains will cover the cost of training, and the soonest, closest training will be 
from Friday, November 17 - Sunday, November 19 in Salt Lake City, UT.  See the following link for 
more information: https://www.slcuu.org/programs/religious -education/item/644 -owl -training
-registration .  If you are interested in facilitating or have any questions about OWL, please email 
Jen Keating at interimDFF@hpcuu.org. 

https://www.slcuu.org/programs/religious-education/item/644-owl-training-registration
https://www.slcuu.org/programs/religious-education/item/644-owl-training-registration
mailto:interimDFF@hpcuu.org
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C hange is difficult.  Losing my father at the age of 
three and living with an alcoholic mother, I moved 

often in Detroit, Michigan; when she passed away at the 
age of 11, I ended up living with my half sister in 
California for only about two years before I moved yet 
again to group homes, then to temporary foster homes, 
back to group homes, in-and-out of temporary homes for 
the holidays, and finally to a permanent foster home at 
the age of 15 where I had the most stability in my life as a 
child and adolescent.  This shuffling around continued 
when I joined the military, until I finally landed in 
Colorado Springs in 1994.  What I remember most is not 
the place I made residence in, but the people who along 
the way cared about me, showed me compassion 
(especially when I believed there was no such thing) and 
helped to preserve what humanity I hold today.  I am 
grateful to all of those people who touched my life and 
showed me that community, while filled with complex 
relationships, pratfalls, obstacles, and tribulations, is 
worth fighting for.  Nothing material has ever imparted 
that lesson on me.  

What an opportunity we have here at High Plains to 
preserve our community!  The UUA not only sees our 
congregation as a community worth preserving, they 
want to see us financially healthy.  We are working with 
them to help this church transition and land on solid 
ground.  That should be news exciting to everyone.  Our 
realtors also informed us that the daycare center group 
views our facility as their number 1 choice; they are not 
balking at our asking price.  They havenõt placed an offer 

on our building as they are waiting to sell theirs; they are 
currently fielding offers on their property.   Our Board 
and Real Estate Committee team understand that an offer 
is not an offer until itõs made.  We are continuing to work 
hard with our realtors to draw more interest, and to put 
ourselves in the best possible position.  Our finance team 
and our CFO, Tom Ward, are working hard to create a 
budget where we live within our means, create a strong 
reserve (something this church hasnõt had since the 
purchase of our current building), and preserve this 
community.  We have not given up on a shared space 
model either, and Reverend Dana is looking for other 
churches and communities to share resources, and with 
an emphasis on our ability to preserve our identity as 
UUs at High Plains.  Preserving this community is our 
first goal; we are also looking to preserve our 
programing.  Besides living within our means, landing on 
solid ground means that we have a welcoming space 
where we will hold our services, join in community, 
educate our children, and advocate for our principles on 
the North side of Colorado Springs.  

òThe people there, the community, the lessons that I 
learned,ó states former President Barrack Obama, 
òtheyõre all based right in this few square miles where 
weõll now be able to give something back and bring the 
world back home after this incredible journey.ó  

In this time of transition, letõs continue to learn from each 
other, letõs help to sustain each other and our church, and 
letõs build our church where we gather in community.  

Kindest Regards, Glenn Rohlfing 

Presidentõs Post 

 

High Plains Stitchers 

Bring your stitching project (knit, crochet, quilting, or any easily transportable 
craft) and join us on 1st and 3rd Thursdays at La Tartine Bistro  from  
9:30 am - 11:00 am. 

Our group mainly works on their own projects - but we also create blankets for 
members/friends suffering severe illness, undergoing surgery or experiencing a 
loss, and to welcome new babies :) 

The cafe is located in a small shopping center on the NW corner of Academy 
and Briargate Blvd (opposite Security Service bank, behind the Burger King). 

Don't stitch? Why not come anyway and just "hang out" with us??  

Questions? Contact Ruby Doyle at stitchers@hpcuu.org. 

The PresidentĖs Post 
by Glenn Rohlfing 
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